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December 4, 2015

Called to order at 9:40 a.m.  Members present:  Caroline Hammond, Vicki Badgley, Genevieve White, Dr. Denise Robledo, Heather Smith, Christy Wilson, Jennifer Baine, Dr. Stephanie Dartez, Dean Inman, Mandi Haines, Peg Cole, Dr. Carolyn Langston, Phil Ballard, Jim Roomsburg.

Future meetings will be held the first Friday of each month.  Calendar will be updated to show that date. 

Jennifer Baine will get the assessment days calendar updated to show training sessions.

HLC will be scheduled on Wednesday morning of Assessment week.  Wednesday afternoon meeting was suggested but others had conflicts.  
Monday is training day, Tuesday is scheduled to meet with Division group, and Wednesday is HLC meeting day.

Dr. Robledo  asked whether time is available during January Convocation for a meeting of the Assessment Committee.  Convocation days are Monday and Tuesday.  

Dr. Dartez predicted that 20 assessment reports will be reviewed, about 7 for each group.  Reviews should be submitted before Spring Break.  Jennifer Baine suggested taking the February meeting to provide training.  Classes start January 13.  Convocation begins January 11.  

On January 29 the Committee will meet for two hours for training starting at 9:30.  In February Jennifer Baine will schedule a meeting with subcommittees.  At the March 4 meeting, each subcommittee will report to Assessment Committee.  The Committee will need to meet in a computer lab so the members can work on reports on computers.  

Genevieve White suggested each coach be assigned to a subcommittee group.  To avoid conflict of interest, each coach will be assigned to a team other than their own division.

Genevieve White moved that coaches be included in review teams.  Christy Wilson seconded.  Motion passed.  

Christy Wilson provided a document showing Master Syllabi Guidelines and Samples. She reported that faculty is having trouble using measurable action verbs.  The designation "CLO" is to be used consistently.  Listing of Unit Outcomes is flexible.  At least one CT outcome is required in each Master Syllabus.  ACT Outcomes should be copied exactly from the state guidelines.  Every ACT Outcome should be assessed.  Jennifer Baine pointed out the document represents changes and should be approved by the Committee.  Unit Outcomes are now required according to the document.  Jennifer reminded the Committee that a level of autonomy is needed for each instructor and course.  Genevive White moved that the designation CLO be used uniformly.  Second by Phil Ballard/  Motion passed.  Caroline Hammond moved that Unit Outcomes be required.  Phil Ballard seconded.  In discussion, Genevieve White asked that the term Objectives be used when needed.  Motion was restated by Caroline Hammond to use Objectives and Competencies as well as Outcomes.  Motion passed.  Motion to clarify the APM to include alpha-numerical symbols to represent the different types of outcomes instead of X's in table was made by Phil Ballard and second by Genevieve White. The motion passed.  Changes will be implemented for the Spring Semester Master Syllabi.  Motions will need to go to Academic Affairs.  

Jennifer Baine called for a motion to approve the document offered by Christy Wilson.  Genevieve White moved and Caroline Hammond seconded.  Motion passed.  Vicki Badgley suggested that a date created and date approved be included on the newly approved document.  

Vici Badgley provided the Committee with some illustrations and instructions for WEAVE.  No action was required. Jennifer Baine asked Dr. Dartez to load the forms on the Assessment Committee site.  

Dr. Robledo reminded the Committee that an assessment schedule needed to be developed for guidance during assessment week.  Professional development hours are earned for each session on Monday's break outs.  A schedule will be sent for approval by email by Jennifer Baine.   

Phil Ballard moved to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Dr. Langston.  The motion passed. 

